
Re: 700 Race Street

Jon Farnham <Jon.Farnham@phila.gov>
Thu 9/12/2024 1:30 PM
To:​John Mondlak <John.Mondlak@phila.gov>​
Cc:​Joseph Brasky <Joseph.Brasky@phila.gov>​
Director Mondlak:

Thank you for your email. The Historical Commission's agenda for its September 13, 2024 meeting has been
revised to indicate that you have requested a one-month continuance, not a two-month continuance, for the
review of the nomination for 700-34 Race Street, the Roundhouse.

Jonathan E. Farnham, Ph.D. 
Executive Director 
Philadelphia Historical Commission 

From: John Mondlak <John.Mondlak@phila.gov>
Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2024 1:07 PM
To: Jon Farnham <Jon.Farnham@phila.gov>
Cc: Joseph Brasky <Joseph.Brasky@phila.gov>
Subject: RE: 700 Race Street
 
Dr. Farnham, after discussions with stakeholders and further consideration, I would like to modify my
request for extension by reducing the request to a 30-day extension with the understanding that we
would be placed on the October 11, 2024 agenda. Thank you.
 
John Mondlak, Interim Director
Department of Planning and Development
1515 Arch Street, 13th Floor
Philadelphia, PA 19102
215.683.4614
john.mondlak@phila.gov
 
From: Jon Farnham <Jon.Farnham@phila.gov>
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2024 9:24 AM
To: John Mondlak <John.Mondlak@phila.gov>
Cc: Joseph Brasky <Joseph.Brasky@phila.gov>
Subject: Re: 700 Race Street
 
Director Mondlak:
 
Thank you for your email requesting that the Philadelphia Historical Commission continue the review of the
nomination proposing the designation of 700-34 Race Street, the Roundhouse, for two months, from its September
13 meeting to its November 8 meeting. The matter has been listed on the Historical Commission's September 13
meeting agenda (attached) as a two-month continuance request. Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
Jon
 
Jonathan E. Farnham, Ph.D. 
Executive Director 
Philadelphia Historical Commission 
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From: John Mondlak <John.Mondlak@phila.gov>
Sent: Thursday, September 5, 2024 5:06 PM
To: Jon Farnham <Jon.Farnham@phila.gov>
Cc: Joseph Brasky <Joseph.Brasky@phila.gov>
Subject: 700 Race Street
 
Dr. Farnham,
 
On behalf of the City of Philadelphia, the owner of 700 Race Street, I respectfully request that the
Historical Commission defer consideration of the historical designation of this property for two months
until the November meeting of the Historical Commission. Thank you.
 
John Mondlak, Interim Director
Department of Planning and Development
1515 Arch Street, 13th Floor
Philadelphia, PA 19102
215.683.4614
john.mondlak@phila.gov
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